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The Honourable Mark Bailey MP  
Minister for Transport & Main Roads 
GPO Box 2644 
BRISBANE  QLD  4001 
 
Via email to: transportandmainroads@ministerial.qld.gov.au 
 
 
Dear Minister 
 
The CBD BUG was surprised and pleased at your announcement at the Brisbane Bicycle film 
festival that stage 4 of the North Brisbane Bikeway has now been opened to tenders.  
 
Due the protracted history of this project the CBD BUG does not want to delay the delivery, 
which the CBD BUG views as vital in the enabling of everyday practical cycling. That said, 
during the BCC consultation last year, a slight amendment to improve the catchment of the 
project was raised by the BUGs (Figure 1). While the project is highly regarded for its quality of 
design it is difficult for people on the east of the rail line to access it easily. To resolve this issue 
it was suggested traffic lights be installed at the Fraser St Bridge. The CBD BUG still strongly 
supports through traffic being prevented from using Fraser St via its reconfiguration as a cul-de-
sac. The installation of the lights is to simply allow improved access and safety for people 
coming from the east side of the railway tracks. 
 
As stated above the CBD BUG in no way wants to further delay this project. We hope this 
suggested amendment can be incorporated without unduly complicating the project nor 
delaying delivery. 
 
 
Yours Sincerely 
 

 
Donald Campbell 
Co-convenor 
Brisbane CBD BUG 
2 April 2019 
 
 
Cc:  
Space4Cycling Brisbane 
Cr David McLachlan - Hamilton Ward 
Tim Nicholls MP  - Clayfield 
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